Society Of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the January 14, 2010 Meeting

The January meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held January 14, 2010 at China Town Super Buffet, 7531 Wornall Road, Kansas City, Missouri. There were 9 in attendance. Robin Cross, chapter chairman, was in charge.

Cross opened the business meeting at 12:05 PM. Ben Weiss read the minutes of the December meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Dan Stark and the second was by John Beck. Passed.

In his absence, Chriss Scherer, certification chairman, sent a note reminding us that the next exams will be held April $13^{\rm th}$ at the NAB Convention in Las Vegas. Deadline to sign up is March $26^{\rm th}$. The next local chapter exams will be June 4-14 and the sign up deadline is April $16^{\rm th}$.

John Gray, program chairman, said that he is still trying to confirm a program and meeting place for the February meeting. The March meeting will be the annual RF Specialties engineer appreciation lunch and the annual election of officers. It is anticipated that the April meeting will be an open form. John remarked that the chapter meeting minutes are now posted on the chapter's web site.

Robin remarked that he has asked Chriss to be the nominating committee of one to come up with a slate of possible chapter officers for 2010.

The motion to adjourn was by Dan Stark and the second by Dave Buell.

The program consisted of a field trip to the Kansas City Missouri Police Crime Lab.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary